
A PRIL  2020 

I had different plans for this page but things have changed. I don’t think 

2020 has turned out the way everyone thought it would. COVID-19 has 

changed everything. 

Hopefully everyone is staying healthy.  Many of the things that we normally 

do this time of year aren’t taking place. School, work, shopping, eating out, 

etc. It’s a little scary and something the world hasn’t seen since 1917/1918. 

But I know the polio scare was similar in many ways.  

One thing this pandemic has forced us to do is slow down. Spending more 

time with family members or learning how to spend time with family and 

friends from a distance using Skype or FaceTime. Lots of time has been 

available to learn a new skill, such as cooking. Time to finish projects started 

but not yet finished. Probably more free time than any of us would like. 

Once life gets back to normal we will all resume our fast paced life again. 

But before that happens we are all living through an amazing event. Take the 

time to write down some of your experiences and put them with your family 

history, share with family members, or add the stories to the memories 

section of FamilySearch for future generations. 

When future generations experience something 

similar your stories will help them to know that 

they too can do hard things 

Currently the IGS library is closed. Unfortunately 

we have no idea how long that will last. But I  am 

still working processing mail and working on  

things that I don’t usually have time to do. 

Please check for updates on our website & Facebook page to find out 

when we will reopen.  
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Hello everyone! 

What a difference a couple of months can make. Just a little while ago we 
were enjoying the holidays with our families, and now the entire world is 
in the midst of a pandemic. St. Patrick’s Day celebrations were cancelled, 
the Pope cancelled his annual public Easter services, and many people are 
either working from home or have been laid off temporarily, to help 
encourage social distancing guidelines to stop the spread of the illness. 
With the COVID-19 virus causing so many changes, it may be difficult 
for some of us to think about genealogy right now, but events like these 
are what give our understanding of history their context. Many of us are 
stuck at home, wondering what we can be doing during a time when it 
isn’t safe to gather in large groups. One of the reasons we’ve been able to 
learn so much about the Spanish flu epidemic from the early 20th century 
is because people kept diaries and journals about their experiences during 
that time. I’ve been journaling every day about the changes happening in 
the state, the country, and the world, in the hopes that someday my 
information will be able to help someone else gain an understanding of 
what happened. It’s our responsibility as genealogists to document events 
for the future – another way we can do that is to make sure we fill out the 
2020 census for our household, even though it may not be the most 
important thing on our minds right now. Future genealogists will use the 
information we provide now to find out more about us after we’ve passed 
on, so consider keeping a journal or diary of your own, and make sure you 
remember to complete the census! 

In light of the COVID-19 restrictions currently in place, we’ve already 
had to make some difficult decisions here at IGS. We’ve closed our library 
to researchers, cancelled our upcoming classes, and postponed our Spring 
Conference, all until further notice. We’re looking into the possibility of 
presenting some of these items online, but there are a lot of technical 
aspects to work out that may take us some time. We still have someone in 
the building working on day-to-day items, so there is still someone present 
to open the mail and process membership renewals and donations. With 
that in mind, please tell your friends and family to visit our website and 
click on the ‘Donate’ button. We are relying on your membership 
renewals and donations to enable us to reopen to members and patrons 
when it is safe to do so. We are also looking into the grants that are being 
offered to non-profits as part of the government’s economic stimulus 
plan, to see if that may be able to help us as well. Our committees 
continue to work together via telephone and email. Let us know if you’d 
be interested in helping us plan future events.  

In the meantime, hang in there, keep in touch with your family and 
friends via email, letters, phone calls, and video conferencing if you can, 
and I hope that you and all of your friends and family members stay 
healthy during this difficult time. I hope to see you all back in the library 
and at our next conference when this is all over! 

 

Tasha Jackson 
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RECIPES CAN BE FAMILY HISTORY TOO 
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Many of you use FamilySearch for research. Using the historical records or FamilySearch family tree as well as the 

Wiki, etc. Another part that you might enjoy is the blog. You can access it by going to the bottom of any of the 

pages on the FamilySearch web site. Or you can access it here https://www.familysearch.org/blog/en/  

You’ll find lots of great articles about genealogy as well as information about different ethnic groups. Currently they have 

an article Traditional Norwegian Foods Your Ancestors May Have Eaten. Click on the blue links and they will take you to 

more information or links so that you can make some Norwegian foods at your house. 

If you have English ancestry like I do they also have Traditional English Dishes and the History of English Food. Lots of reci-

pes for food that you may have heard of but didn’t really know what they are. Yorkshire Pudding is one thing that wasn’t 

how I had always thought it would be. 

  

Modern-Day Simple Yorkshire Pudding Recipe 

Ingredients 

3 large eggs 

3/4 cup milk 

3/4 cup flour 

3/4 teaspoon salt 

1/2 cup melted butter (Rendered beef or pork fat can be substituted for butter for a more traditional flavor.) 

Directions 

Preheat the oven to 400 degrees Fahrenheit. 

Whisk together eggs and milk until they are foamy, and then mix with flour and salt. Do not overmix. Allow the 

batter to rest at room temperature for 30 minutes. 

Add about a teaspoon of fat to each cup of a muffin tin. Place the tin in the oven to heat for five to seven minutes. 

Fill each cup of the muffin tin to about half full, and return the tin to the oven for 10 to 12 minutes, or until the 

puddings are crisp and golden brown. Serve immediately, drizzled with remaining melted butter as desired. 

Recipe yields 12 

 

 

 Norwegian ‘Kvæfjordkake’ – The World’s 

 Best Cake 

 

 

 

https://www.familysearch.org/blog/en/


Bi-Weekly Tip 

Your Genealogy “Fan Club” 

(from a blog article by Lisa Louise Cook) 

“We all have trouble spots in our family history 

research.  Sometimes, we just need a little help 

breaking through.  Here’s a tried-and-true meth-

od for using the genealogy FAN club principle 

to overcome brick walls in your family history 

research. 

“A FAN club stands for Family, Associates, and 

Neighbors.  Using the FAN club principle is a 

process in which genealogists identify a list of 

people (family, associates, and neighbors) that 

lived and associated with a given ancestor.  By 

researching these other people, you may flesh 

out some new hints for your own research.  Ulti-

mately, identifying our ancestor’s FAN club is an 

effective tool for overcoming brick walls in ge-

nealogy research. 

“Renowned genealogist and author Elizabeth 

Shown Mills, coined the phrase “FAN Club” for 

genealogical purposes. She points out the signifi-

cance of not only searching records for an an-

cestor’s surname, but also paying attention to 

documents about the ancestor’s ‘FAN Club’.” 

“F” is for Family   

Searching out other family members may prove 

helpful.   

Searching for other family members or even in-

dividuals with the same last name may lead you 

to information you need, and even additional 

relatives. 

“A” is for Associates   

An associate could be a business partner, a wit-

ness on a document, a pastor, a lawyer, or the 

man that bailed Grandpa out of jail!   

Associates are often related.   

To create a list of associates, you might start 

gathering all witnesses to vital events, such as 

baptismal or christening records, marriage rec-

ords, probate, land, and affidavits. 

“N” is for Neighbors  

Where can we find a list of our ancestor’s neigh-

bors?  A census, of course!   

When looking at a census page, look for other 

people on the page with the same surname as 

our targeted ancestor.  There’s a good chance 

those folks could also be related.   

Your ancestor’s neighbors may also hold rich 

clues that can help you in your research.   

Many neighbors intermarried, sold land to each 

other, and even migrated to new locations to-

gether. 

Remember to turn the page!  Sometimes, a 

neighbor is not on the same page as your ances-

tor; but, rather the pages before or after.  

Always check at least one page before your an-

cestor and one page after your ancestor in any 

given census.   

You may also be able to identify close neighbors 

by looking at land ownership maps for the area. 

In this way, you can easily identify who lived 

near-by. 

If you are having difficulty finding your ances-

tors, asking their FAN club may give you some 

answers. 
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YOUR GENEALOGY “FAN CLUB” 
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EXPLORE HISTORICAL IMAGES TOOL UNLOCKS DATA IN DIGITAL RECORDS 

Have you ever tried searching for your ancestor’s name in online records? 

FamilySearch, FamilySearch partners, and volunteers worldwide have worked to make over 3 billion 
records easily findable online with a very simple name search. But did you know that these indexed records 
represent only 20 percent of the historical records FamilySearch has available online? 

If you haven’t found your ancestors by using the main search form on FamilySearch.org, it may be that 
their information is locked inside a waiting-to-be-indexed digital image. In 2018 alone, FamilySearch added 
over 432 million new record images to its online collections. But it can take years to catalog and index 
these images so they can be readily searched. 

Fortunately, the tools for finding the record image you need online are improving dramatically. Well ahead 
of any formal indexing or cataloging, the new FamilySearch Explore Historical Images tool can help you 
find records about your ancestors more easily, even when their information is not text-searchable and 
seems to be locked inside a digital image. 

An Image-Centered Search Experience Explore Historical Images marks the beginning of a new and 
different search experience. With this tool, images produced from FamilySearch’s 300+ digital cameras 
worldwide is made almost instantly available. 

Explore Historical Images helps you navigate to images of historical records that could contain 
information about your ancestors. Although you aren’t able to search for your ancestor by name directly, 
you are able to narrow your search by place, date, and other information that was captured when the image 
was taken. 

To try out the tool, head over to FamilySearch.org, and click Search and then Images in the main menu. 
Then follow these steps: 

1. Search for Records from a Specific Place 

Start by typing in a significant place for your ancestor (for example, where the person was born, 
wed, or buried). 

1. Pick a Record Collection to Browse 

2. Browse Record Images 

 

For the complete instructions go to https://www.familysearch.org/blog/en/explore-historical-images/  

 

I found my father’s birth certificate in just a few minutes. 

https://www.familysearch.org/blog/en/explore-historical-images/


All programs & activities take place at the IGS Library, 628 E Grand Ave, Des Moines  IA unless otherwise 
noted. 

IGS CALENDAR 

APRIL 2020 

 Saturday, April 4 

Iowa’s Ethnic History 
10:30 a.m. - 12:30 p.m.    
Instructor - Tasha Jackson  
Cost: $5 IGS members/$15 non-members.  

 Thursday, April 9 

 Beginning Genealogy 
6:30 p.m. - 8:30 p.m.   
Instructor - Theresa Liewer  
Preregistration required. FREE 

MAY 2020 

 Saturday, May 2 

Iowa Census Records 
10:30 a.m. - 12:30 p.m.    
Instructor - Theresa Liewer  
Cost: $5 IGS members/$15 non-members.  

Beginning Genealogy 
1:30 p.m. - 3:30 p.m.   
Instructor - Theresa Liewer  
Preregistration required. FREE 
 

 Saturday, May 30 

Evernote/OneNote          
1:30 p.m. - 3:30 p.m.    
Instructor - Sheri Snodgrass  
Preregistration required.  
Cost: $5 IGS members/$15 non-members.  

JUNE 2020 

 Tuesday, February 11 

Beginning Genealogy  
7:00 p.m. - 9:00 p.m.  
Instructor - Tasha Jackson  
Preregistration required. FREE  

 

 Classes subject to change  

For more information about IGS programs and activities, or to register for classes, contact IGS:                              
515-276-0287; igs@iowagenealogy.org, or visit the IGS website: www.iowagenealogy.org. 
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These are classes that had been 
scheduled before the shutdown.  
At the present time we don’t know 
if we will be able to offer any of 
these.  

Send an email to IGS if you are in-
terested in any of these classes and 
we will make sure that you are  
notified when we reschedule the 
classes. 

 

 

Please check for updates on our website 
& Facebook page to find out when we 
will reopen.  



IOWA GENEALOGICAL 
SOCIETY NEWSLETTER 

April 2020 

The Iowa Genealogical Society 
Newsletter is a publication of 
the Iowa Genealogical Society. 
Members receive the newsletter 
as part of their membership.  

Individual members, member 
chapters, regional representatives 
and the public are invited to 
submit articles, reviews, chapter 
news and program information 
for publication.  

Contact  IGS for  more 
information or to submit your 
article: 

Iowa Genealogical Society 
628 E Grand Ave 
Des Moines IA  50309-1924 
515-276-0287 
igs@iowagenealogy.org 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NOTE: Please 
check the mailing 
label for your 
membership 
expiration date.  
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Iowa Genealogical Society  

Membership Application 

Membership Benefits: 

¶ Free access to IGS research library 

¶ Bimonthly Newsletter 

¶ Admission discounts to all IGS classes & events 

¶ Discounted hourly research rate 
 

□ Individual: $35    □ Family: $45 

□ New membership     □ Renewal 

I would like to make a tax–deductible gift of $_________________. 

□ My company has a matching gift program.  Company name:  

________________________________ 

□ My gift is in Memory/Honor (circle one) of  

______________________________________________ 
 

My gift may be best utilized for: 

□ Building Fund  $____________      

□ General Fund  $____________      

Name(s):______________________________________________     

Mailing Address:________________________________________ 

City, State, Zip:  ________________________________________ 

Day phone:___________________________________   

Email:________________________________________ 

□ Check enclosed.   

□ Please charge my credit card in the amount of 

$________________(+ $2.50 credit card handling fee) 

□ Visa            □ MasterCard            □ Discover  

 

Account No._________________________________________       
 

Expiration Date:  _______________    CCV: _______________  
 

Signature:____________________________________________ 

 

Mail to: Iowa Genealogical Society,  

628 E Grand Ave, Des Moines IA 50309-1924  

mailto:igs@iowagenealogy.org
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PRESERVING THE PAST & ENRICHING THE FUTURE  

 

IGS EVENTS  

 

IGS SPECIAL INTEREST GROUPS  
All groups meet at the IGS Library,  
628 E Grand Ave, Des Moines: 

German Interest Group meets on the  
first Monday of each month at 7 p.m.  

DNA Interest Groups meets the  
first Tuesday of the month,  
at 1:30 p.m. and again at 6:30 p.m. 

Ancestry.com User Group meets the  
second Sunday of the month, from 1:30 p.m.   

Family Tree Maker  User Group meets the 
second Sunday of the month, from 3 p.m. 

Irish Interest Group meets on the  
third Tuesday of each month at 7 p.m. 

Legacy User Group meets the third Thursday 
of the month, from 1 p.m. to 3 p.m.   

Norwegian Interest Group meets on the fourth 
Tuesday of the month (except December) at 7 p.m.  

RootsMagic User Group meets the fourth  
Saturday of the month, from 10 a.m. to noon. 

Publishing & Preserving Family History  
Interest Group meets the fourth Sunday of the 
month, at 1:30 p.m.  

If you would prefer to receive an electronic copy 

of the newsletter please send an e-mail to 

igs@iowagenealogy.org.  

Include your name and e-mail address that you 

would like it sent to. 

The IGS library is  
currently closed due to 

Covid-19.  

 
So there will not be any 
interest group meetings 

until further notice. 

Stay safe 

mailto:igs@iowagenealogy.org

